

Student Name: Rana alnaser Section:

Time: 45 minutes

Read the following text carefully : (14 points)

1. Comprehension: Question number one: Read the following text carefully : (14 points)
Emily Cummins began inventing when she was only four. She enjoyed making things from waste material, like making toys from things she found in her grandfather's garden.

As she got older, she learnt more about different materials and how to use different tools. She was working on a school project when she had an idea to help millions of people - a small portable fridge to keep medicine or small food items clean, dry and cool.

Emily's fridge is ideal because it doesn't use electricity. People can build it using old car parts and other objects from their homes.

Emily also invented a special water carrier. African women and children often have to walk long distances every day to collect water, and they can only carry a few containers at a time. However, with Emily's water carrier, they can carry up to five containers of water. She made the wheel out of tree branches and used old tyres to keep the containers in place. People can also use the product to carry firewood or other heavy objects.

Emily has won many Awards, including Woman of the Year in 2009E(Commonwealth) and a "Save-the -Planet" award in 2008 in CE.

Now answer the questions that follow : (2 points each)

1. How old was Emily when she began inventing?

Emily began inventing when she was only four (4) years old.

2. Find a word in the text which means "something you use for fixing things". tools

3. Quote the sentence which indicates that 'water carrier used to carry firewood'.

People can also use the product to carry firewood or other heavy objects.

4. How did Emily develop her skills when she was youngest?

She enjoyed making things from waste material, but she also learnt more about different material and how to use different tools.

5. Emily's fridge is ideal, why?

Because it doesn't use electricity.

6. Write down the benefit of portable fridge.

(1) People (especially African women) can carry up to five containers of water.

What does the pronoun (it) in paragraph three line (1) refer to? refer to Emily's

her Portable Fridge can keep medicine or small food items clean and cool.

People can have this fridge (small fridge), if they don't have a big fridge that work on electricity.

Jumana'a Secondary School for Girls
First English Exam - First semester - 10th Grade

Student Name: Ramona Section: Time: 45 minutes Total: 40 points

I. Vocabulary: (6 points)

Question Number two: A-fill in the blanks with the correct word from the box (there are more words than you need): (.5 point each)

look, salary, facts, town's, during,
~~enthusiastic~~ friendly

A family is looking for an (1) friendly hard- working child minder to (2) look after young children (3) during the summer holidays.
The (4) Salary will be low at first. You have to learn some (5) Facts about the (6) town's history.

B. What do the following mean? (1.5 point each)

- service: (noun) the act of doing something to the customer (for money) 2.5
-wasted: (adjective) something is cheap and not valuable. (value)

I. Structure: (20 points)

Question Number three: Fill in the gaps with the correct form or the verb in brackets: (2 points)

1. They haven't seen the movie yet. (see)
2. Some students have already prepared the English project. (prepare)

Question Number four: choose the correct word to fill in the gaps: (2 points)

1. Where did Emily test her design? In Namibia

- a. What b. Where c. Why d. Which

2. We have already watched some action films.

- a. have watched b. Watching c. Watches d. watched

Question Number four: Correct the verb between two brackets: (4 points)

1. If we ~~go~~ will visit (go) to London, we will visit (visit) the Tower.
2. Have you read (you/read) the book yet?

Question Number Five: complete each sentence using the first conditional: (6 points)

1. If she earns a lot of money, she will buy a new bag.
2. Sami will get a high mark only if he studies hard.

Question Number Six: Rewrite the following : (6 points)

1. Lana and Bana / a / watched / have / film / since 2000.-
Lana and Bana have watched a film since 2000.

2. I / fifteen years / My best / other / friend / and / known / over / have / for -
My best friend and I have known other for over fifteen years.

The End ——— Good Luck ———

T. Ghaida' Sraiheen ♥